Great Missenden & Prestwood Revitalisation Group

Incorporating Ballinger, South Heath and Heath End

26 January 2021

David Periam

Planning Case Officer

Buckinghamshire Council

County Hall

Walton Street

Aylesbury HP20 1UA

Dear Mr Periam

Planning Ref. AOC/0051/20- The Misbourne School, Great Missenden Discharge of Condition 8

Great Missenden & Prestwood Revitalisation Group (GMPRG), a voluntary community group and local stakeholder, strongly objects to the lighting scheme proposed for Condition 8 of the consented planning application.

In previous consultations for this application local residents made it very clear that excessive and or tall lighting is totally unsuitable in this location.

The Misbourne School is located on a large open site, beyond the village settlement area, in the heart of the Chilterns Area of Outstanding Beauty (AONB). It is required by government policy, the National Planning Policy Framework that any form of development in the AONB has to conserve and where possible enhance the special qualities of the area.

The Chiltern Conservation Board (CCB) Management Plan supports ‘dark skies’ within the AONB. The CCB 2019-2024 AONB Management Plan has a new policy on dark skies as follows:

Policy DP8

Keep skies dark at night by only using light where and when needed. All new lighting should be the minimum required and meet or exceed guidance for intrinsically dark zones.

The Chilterns AONB has relatively dark skies for the south east, making it a place people can still experience the wonder of starry skies and good for wildlife. AONBs are intrinsically dark environments (Zone E1 in the Institute of Lighting Professionals guidance) and planning conditions should be applied to restrict and control lighting. Light pollution of all types should be

first prevented, by avoiding light where it is not needed, and where it is, by designing lighting to mitigate harm, through shading, height of fixings, beam orientation, LUX, colour temperature and the proposed hours of use. For example, downward pointing, shielded, operated on timer, and with a ‘warm white’ colour temperature of 2700-Kelvin maximum.

Given that the local area has only very subtle street lighting in the village centre and no street lighting at all in most areas, the claim that tall lighting is necessary is contended.

The current proposal for 5m tall lighting to floodlight the whole length of the coach access road is unnecessary, inappropriate, and will have an unacceptable, detrimental impact upon the AONB and neighbouring properties.

Whilst BS 5489 Code of Practice for the Design of Road Light may be necessary in an urban area, this single track coach access driveway does not meet the description of ‘a residential or subsidiary road’. The coaches entering it will all have lights, inside and out, increasing the lighting in the vicinity. High quality low level lighting at the point that coaches drop off and pick should be more than adequate.

From an environmental point of view light activation to minimise the amount of time that lighting is in use is supported.

I do hope you will consider this objection when determining these proposals.

Yours sincerely

Carole Eaden

Carole Eaden

Chair

www.gmprg.org.uk
